Firstly I would like to wish you a very happy 30th birthday as an association and thank you very much, as one who profited greatly from having instrumental lessons at secondary school, for your excellent work in collecting membership and finance to buy instruments for pupils.

As I mentioned, it was at secondary school that I first started having instrumental lessons, on the flute, and indeed the first instrument that I used was a flute belonging to the school, and possibly provided through your kindness.  This was an excellent idea of course, to see if I would take to the instrument or not, rather than buying my own instrument and then finding out after a couple of weeks that I didn’t like the flute, or even the teacher perhaps.  Therefore it was great to have an instrument from the school for a trial run if you like, and I’m extremely grateful for that.

As it happens, I started to enjoy the lessons and got on really well with the teacher, Mr Tom Craig, who was a bit of a character, thank goodness, and my memories of lessons during my school life are very happy ones.  At this point I must also thank my music teacher at Llandysul Grammar School, as it was then, Mrs June Lloyd Jones, for all her help.  I remember her daughter, Lisa Jones, who always had a lesson before me, with me sitting outside the door as if I was in a dentist’s waiting room, because we had our flute lessons in the first aid room.

As we started to improve from week to week, we had the opportunity to join the County orchestra.  I’ll never forget the enjoyable trips after school to orchestra practices held in some of the other schools in the county, with Mrs June Lloyd Jones driving the school mini bus and trying to keep us bad boys in the back in order.  Poor thing, but what an experience it was to join other instrumentalists within the County to put together a wind band or orchestra and make so many new friends, whilst having the opportunity to work with excellent musicians such as Mr Alan Wyn Jones – one who made quite an impression on me during this period.  All these experiences were priceless and a great help to me, considering what I do for a living today.  Yes indeed, for about fifteen years now I’ve been earning my living as a professional opera singer, and without a doubt, the way I learnt to breathe properly and control my breathing by playing the flute has helped me as a singer today.  I will often be praised for my breath control and I tell everybody that this is due to the fact that I play the flute, and I’m almost sure that if I hadn’t decided to become a singer, I would be playing the flute either in a wind band or an orchestra.

I have my own family now – 10 year old twins Daniel and Elen, and it was so nice to have that assurance that they could choose to play an instrument in primary school.  Things have certainly moved on since I was in primary school, and that it something to do with your  excellent work no doubt.  Indeed it is as if history is repeating itself because Elen, my daughter is now learning to play the flute and has already been to several County orchestra practices, whilst Daniel, my son plays drums at school.

Therefore, to close, I would like to thank you once again as an association and keep up the good work.  I look forward to returning sometime to do a concert for you, and who knows, maybe play you a tune on the flute for old times’ sake.
